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Worker Retraining Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes
Friday, October 2, 2015
11:30 a.m.—1:00 p.m.

Building AA4, room 210

Members Present: Chelsea Chunn, SWWDC; Norton Sweet, WorkSource; Scott Bailey, ESD; Michelle Thor, Columbia Credit Union; Travis Elmore, WA State Nurses Association; Mark Maggiora, Americans Building Community; Julie Miller, WorkSource

Members Absent: Darcy Altizer, SWCA; Kimberly Pincheira, CREDC

Clark College: Cathy Sherick, Assoc. Director Instructional Planning & Innovation; Rachele Bakic, Associate Dean of Instructional Operations; Brenda Walstead, Interim Dean of Business & Health Sciences; Tim Cook, Vice President of Instruction; Rebecca Kleiva, Workforce Education Services; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees

Cathy Sherick called the meeting to order at 11:36 a.m. and introductions were made.

The April 17, 2015 meeting minutes were approved.

Office of Instruction
Cathy explained that Clark’s Worker Retraining dollars come from the state legislature. It is a pretty sizable grant that goes to financial aid for students to help get them get a better job. The additional funds in the grant support programs at the college, this committee’s job is to select the program mix that will be funded. A copy of the 2015 Worker Retraining Program Mix, which gives a target of funds for the program, anticipated number of worker retraining grant students, predicts hourly median wage and whether certain jobs are in demand locally and/or regionally. For the 2015-16 academic year, over $1M has been allocated to Worker Retraining needs. 
Other announcements:
· Perkins will be reviewed to ensure Clark is utilizing the funds in the most effective ways. 2015-16 Worker Retraining $1,018,073 and 2015-16 Perkins $607,288

· Grant funds are allocated on Full Time Equivalents (FTE’s) 

· Leadership and Block grants BEAM $16,000 Grant: Lucia Worthington, Business, Entrepreneur, Accounting and Management (BEAM) club for the business department Innovation Grant $3000: Marcia Roi of the Addiction Counselor Education, utilized funding to combine recruitment of veterans with the annual Hands across the Bridge event.
Ethics Training. This is required by The SBCTC and the State of WA for all public employees, elected and appointed officials. Cathy led the members present through the training. Members who are not in attendance will have to take the training and provide the documentation. 
At the annual September Advisory Committee training, President Knight shared a few words of encouragement and gratitude for the work of all advisory members. The PowerPoint used in the training will be posted on the Advisory Web page: http://www.clark.edu/advisory.
Bachelor in Applied Management (BAS). This is the second four year degree program at Clark, (the first was in Dental Hygiene), is in the second phase of approvals. Slated to open for students in fall 2016. This is an applied bachelor’s degree. Career and Technical program students can apply for their third and fourth year at Clark and earn a bachelor’s in management in their particular area of study. 
The Academic Plan is under development and will be presented to the Board of Trustees in winter term, once adopted it will be available on the web site.

Budget at Clark. Vice President of Instruction Tim Cook spoke about the strategic and academic plans. Academic plan will be presented to the Board of Trustees winter term. Once adopted it will be available on the Clark College web site. He said the current trend is to move away from the “cafeteria” style way that students choose their classes and to establish pathways, a very clear direction for students to simplify their academic plans and the process of reaching their goal.  The college has been working on a $2M cut from Clark’s operating budget. The college staff, faculty, and the community has had an opportunity to give input on the proposed program and course reductions. A final decision is scheduled to be made late November.

Cathy talked about apprenticeships and the conversations that are currently happening on campus. One is about the more formalized local apprenticeship system and the other is a more specific model looking at apprenticeships. She called on Mark Maggiora to speak to this. Apprenticeship relationship between Clark and the Clark County Skills Center is not as robust as it could be. What can they do to expand? What’s the demand in construction? How do we take our ideas and get the broader community to take ownership? Mark thinks there is a huge opportunity to create a robust pipeline but also the community needs to be a player not just Clark College or Skills Center. Cathy spoke about what Clark can do to support apprenticeships and programs and help these entities work together. Cathy asked the members to send any thoughts they may have about this. Scott Bailey said one of the big challenges is that business owners are not looking at the big picture; they only look towards the next project.
Additional Full Time Equivalents (FTEs). Rebecca Kleiva began by announcing that she received 15 more FTEs this morning, which is good for the current budget. FTE stands for “Full Time Equivalent”. One FTE equals 15 credits per term—can be added between credits, i.e. one student taking six and another taking nine equals one FTE (15 credits). We can write the grant per the number of students at Clark. They will be marketing with Adult Basic Education (ABE) students to increase the numbers and help these students as well. Cathy made a distinction between pathways based on data. 
Policies of the program- Rebecca said that they have been working on outreach and is updating the process. She wants to make sure students know about this grant. They have ongoing communication with WorkSource, who can refer students to the program. She is looking to expand partnerships. Rebecca attended a rapid response event at the Red Lion in Vancouver, who is displacing 80+ workers with the closing of the hotel at the end of the month. New to the partnering area is with Career Services at Clark so that students have a good exit plan which includes whether students have jobs setup for themselves and how are they going to market themselves. 
Cathy asked how we can align and work with both external and internal partners. What are ways to work with our partners? Chelsea asked how many students are working and going to school? Her budget at WorkSource includes funding for on the job training. Rebecca said there are clear guidelines about funding students who are working, however, they definitely qualify for funding if they are not working at the time of application. Mark suggested a link directly on the main page of the Clark web page. Cathy is going to put info on the Worker Retraining Advisory web page. Plans include testimonials of students along with their stories. 
Worker Retraining Plan. Cathy reported the State would like this committee to have a plan. What should we be thinking about in a plan? One idea is what are we doing now, is it working, and how can we capture that? Working more closely with the state agencies, i.e. WorkSource, SWWDC. More outreach. How do we figure out who’s dislocated, where are they and who is unemployed? We want to catch them early, get them funding to begin courses and then bridge them to other funding sources to keep them in school. Mark thinks we should act as “broker” for what’s available to displaced and unemployed people. Much discussion and many questions about the program, funding, eligibility, etc. 
Review of the 2015-16 Worker Retraining Work Plan will be tabled to the next meeting however, Cathy showed what it looks like and how it benefits the committee. 

Election of Officers. Chelsea Chun and Norton Sweet agreed to serve as chair and vice chair. The committee voted to approve the new officers.
The next meeting dates had already been scheduled: January 22, 2016, February 26, 2016 and April 15, 2016.
The meeting adjourned at 1:16 p.m.
Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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